Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MONDAY 5th FEBRUARY 2007 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Conveners: Vivian Falk & William Mouroukas (Chair)
Assistant Secretary: Pierre Wachetzki (Minutes)
In Attendance:
Constable Fiona O’Brien (NSW Police).
15 people attended the meeting and no Council representatives were present.
1. Opening
The meeting commenced at 07:35 PM.
The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for attending

2. Apologies 
Gersha Shteyman (Secretary)
Nicole Stevens (Community Liaison Coordinator).

3. Confirmation of previous meeting minutes.
The following motion was put to the meeting

MOTION 1
“The tabled minutes of the Penkivil Precinct meeting held on the 4th of December 2006 are adopted as being a ‘true and valid’ record of that meeting.”
Moved: Kerrie Lee Seconded: Tess Stamell Carried: Unanimously


4. Matters arising from Minutes of Previous meeting
Surf School, Bon Accord Avenue (Item 8)
Council Officer Warren Banfield reported by email: “I inspected the above premises on 11/01/2007 and the inspection revealed that the surf school office appears to be operating as a ‘home occupation’. The inspection also revealed that on the evidence presented that the upstairs bedrooms are not being used by backpackers. The above premises will be monitored to determine if the use changes and then relevant action will be taken”.
In response to questions raised by the Precinct Executive, Mr. Banfield advised that:
 Initially the inspector was not granted access, so a( letter was sent to arrange access,
 The inspection was conducted with notice( to the business operator,
 Council is ‘apparently’ required to give( notice,
 A ‘Home Occupation” cannot employ non-residents and persons he( observed working at the premises also lived at the premises.
The chair reported that at 8.45 am on 30/1/07 he personally observed a vehicle with the Waves emblem displayed on the vehicle side, driving, in his opinion, “at a high and dangerous speed through Bon Accord Avenue”. The vehicle was attached to a trailer fully laden with surfboards. The matter had been reported to various Councilors and Council staff. Cr. Mora Main (Lawson Ward) has responded that she has requested the complaint be referred to the Waverley Traffic Committee.
A meeting attendee believes that the school is currently using 6 vehicles. It was also mentioned that someone at the school told a Bon Accord resident that there was 8 staff downstairs and 10 staff living upstairs. It was further mentioned that Surf School vehicles are double parking frequently in Bon Accord Avenue. 
The Precinct requests an answer from Council to the following question; 
QUESTION TO COUNCIL
How many, if any, commercial vehicles may be registered to a Home Occupation?
(20/2/07 sent to P Brennan)


DA Applications & Heritage (Item 5)
Nicole Stevens advised by email the Director of Planning, Mr. Peter Brennan, has offered to attend this meeting to discuss the DA Process as previously requested, however, this item was deferred due to expected time constraints tonight. The Precinct Committee expresses its appreciation to Mr. Brennan.
INVITATION TO THE DIRECTOR OF PLANNING & ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES
Penkivil Precinct invites Mr. Peter Brennan to our next meeting on 23rdof April 2007 to discuss the Development Application process with concerned residents and owners.
The Precinct did not receive a response from Council’s heritage staff to the invitation to attend tonight’s meeting. Invitation has been renewed to the next meeting.


5. Police Report by Constable Fiona O’Brien – Waverley Police Liaison Officer
Constable O’Brien could not answer specific questions asked by residents as numerous investigations are still pending (eg. Stabbing on Bondi Rd on 31/12/2006, break and enter on Bon Accord)
Residents are invited to report incidents directly to the Police as soon as possible (eg. ‘car washing’ holding traffic on corner of OSHR and Bondi). They should address their ‘traffic concerns’ (eg. Woodstock Street) to the Traffic Committee c/o Waverley Council. Concerns may also be reported to the precinct Co-Convenor, William Mouroukas (email to: mourouka@netscape.net) who will in turn liaise with the Traffic Committee.
Constable O’Brien reported that in relation to “Break and Enter” two individuals were arrested but as B&E incidents are still prevalent in the area urges resident to lock doors and windows. Ms O’Brien also suggested residents to think “How can I get into my house if I am locked outside?’ to prevent possible B&E.
Constable O’Brien left at 08:10 PM.


6. Community Liaison Coordinator.
Nicole Stevens is no longer available for Precinct meetings, “..for the time being”: Nicole has communicated by e-mail, mentioning the documents required at each meeting (copies of prior meeting minutes, Attendance sheets etc) would be available from Waverley Library for pick up, however these had not been delivered to the Library 1 hour before this meeting was scheduled to commence at Council Chambers. 
REQUEST TO COUNCIL
The Precinct requests that if Nicole Stevens is no longer available, Council provide a substitute Community Liaison representative to attend future meetings.
(20/2/07 sent to Maree Girdler Divisional Manager, Integrated Planning and Community Consultation)


7. Contribution Levy on Home renovator DAs - Section 94A.
William Mouroukas (Chair) stated he had paid the s94A levy to Council during 2006. He then presented a report to the meeting, the main points being:
On December 13th 2005, Council adopted the Waverley Development Contributions Plan 2006, which became effective on 1st January 2006 imposing a levy being 1% of the total cost of works.
At the Council meeting on 17th October 2006, Cr Sally Betts proposed a motion, which attempted to address the “severe impost imposed on residents doing small upgrades to their homes”. The matter was deferred subject to an expected direction from Minister Sartor.
On 10th November 2006, the Minister issued a direction to all NSW Councils the main points being:
A levy under section 94A of the Act cannot be imposed on development:
a) for the purpose of disabled access,
b) for the sole purpose of affordable housing,
c) for the purpose of reducing the consumption of mains-supplied potable water, or reducing the energy consumption of a building,
d) for the sole purpose of the adaptive reuse of an item of environmental heritage, or
e) other than the subdivision of land, where a condition under section 94 of the Act has been imposed under a previous development consent relating to the subdivision of the land on which the development is proposed to be carried out. 

This direction does not apply to development applications and applications for complying development certificates finally determined before 1 December 2006.

Proposed Cost Of The Development--Maximum Percentage Of The Levy
Up to $100,000--Nil%
$100,000 to $200,000--0.5%
More than $200,000--1.0%
At the Council Meeting on 21st November 2006, Cr Betts proposed an amendment that requested council prepare a report on the amounts that have been collected under section 94A since 1st January 2006, and that the report be brought back to the Finance, Ethics and Strategic Planning Committee for consideration of refunds. Cr Betts proposal was rejected.
William Mouroukas then made the following statement:
“The fact that the Minister was forced to impose a direction on Councils confirms the levy was unfair, as headlined in the Minister’s press release of 13th November 2006. 
Cr Betts proposal was an appropriate first step in addressing an inequity suffered by many in our community. By rejecting her proposal the message being sent to the community is that; Council will impose the maximum levies or other charges as permitted by the NSW Government and changes will only be made on direction from the Minister. Council will not return money it has unfairly compelled the community to pay.”
He then proposed two motions:

MOTION 2
“Penkivil Precinct requests that council prepare a report on the amounts that have been collected under section 94A since 1st January 2006, and that the report be brought back to the Finance, Ethics and Strategic Planning Committee for consideration of refunds arising from a recalculation of the levy under the new applicable conditions.”
Moved: William Mouroukas Seconded: Terry Horsfall Carried: Unanimously

MOTION 3
“Penkivil Precinct urges Council to ensure that the Contributions Levy be applied from 1st December 2006, in a bracketed progressive way as per the Income Tax System: I.e. the first $100,000 is levy free from any calculation no matter the total cost of works. The 0.5% levy will only apply on the actual amount above $100,000 to $200,000 and the 1% levy bracket only applies on the actual amounts above $200,000”.
Moved: William Mouroukas Seconded: Kerrie Lee Carried: Unanimously
(Motions 2 & 3 sent to Peter Brennan 20/2/07)
It was suggested that the other precincts be informed of this issue and the matter should be raised at the Combined Precincts Meeting.


8. Traffic Safety in Woodstock Street
Divisional Manager of Technical Services, Mr. Dan Joannides reported by email:
“The introduction of resident parking in Woodstock and Kenilworth Streets will be fully reviewed 6 months after introduction (probably June 2007)
Some minor changes have already been carried out for example allowing residents on the west side of Flood Street to park in Woodstock and Kenilworth Streets.
Complaints have been received about increased parking in the laneways. If this becomes a bigger problem we may look at putting restrictions in the laneway after consultation with the residents.
The angle parking would be reviewed as well. This would be by looking at the number of complaints, accidents, occupancy rates - by both residents and non-residents, vacancy rates, etc.”
Kerrie Lee commented that the laneways are already posted as non-parking areas.
It has been reported that drivers are doing “wheelies and doughnuts’ on Woodstock Street at both intersections (with Paul Street and Flood Street). Comments have been made the drivers are locals ‘showing off their cars’. Concerns were also raised about fumes related to some asthma attacks reported by elderly residents of Woodstock affected by the angle parking (rear to kerb). Residents are also concerned by the speed of cars entering/exiting Woodstock Street and the speed some drivers are doing in leaving their parking spot.
Dan Joannides has advised the angle parking on Woodstock Street will be reviewed in 6 months. The review will be based on reports/complaints received; the residents should report complaints (as noted in item 5 above) directly to the Traffic Committee and may also be reported to the Co-Convenor; William Mouroukas, who will forward to The Traffic Committee.
QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL
 Is the back of the car to be parked over( the kerb? 
 Is there a maximum vehicle length?( 
 Would it be better to( mark the entire base for car space allocation? 
(20/2/07 sent to D Joannides Divisional Manager Technical Services)


9. General Business
Kerrie Lee reported there are discrepancies in the area about the limited parking: some streets are displaying a “Monday to Saturday” and some displaying “Monday to Friday” (where ‘”Saturday was ‘covered’ with ‘Friday’). She requested a response from Council as to why these discrepancies exist by the next meeting.
(20/2/07 sent to D Joannides Divisional Manager Technical Services)
Derek Abrahams from Kenilworth Street has raised his concerns about the Residential Preferred Parking Scheme (RPPS): 
1. Council did not survey all the residents,
2. Residents have never been asked the direct question: “Would you support a RPPS”. The ‘survey’ was misleading and was more a statement from the Council saying “there will be a RPPS on Kenilworth’.
It was suggested that the first question on any survey for an RPPS should be; “Do you support the introduction of an RPPS in your street?”
Tess Stamell raised four points:
“1. To the Traffic Committee: traffic (including buses) frequently standing on the pedestrian crossing on Bondi Rd (intersection Paul Street) which forces pedestrians to zigzag between vehicles.
(20/2/07 sent to D Joannides Divisional Manager Technical Services)
2. Suggests a ‘shade-cloth’ to be installed over the Children’s Playground and Adult’s Exercise Area’
3. Water facility to be installed inside the Children’s Playground (low in height so it may be easily reached by younger children)
4. Also suggested that Waverley Council consider using solar products for extra night lighting in the park”.
(20/2/07 – 2, 3, 4 sent to Maree Girdler Divisional Manager, Integrated Planning and Community Consultation)
(The Chair understands items 3-4 relate to Waverley Park)
The Chairperson advised the Precinct the matter referred in Tess’ Item 4, had been discussed at full Council meetings.
David Libter commented that the “New ‘your call’ Council household clean-up service” is cumbersome: only items declared will be collected which opens illegal dumping by other parties and therefore creating more rubbish left on the streets. 
William Mouroukas (Chair) asked the attendees whether anyone had received their “2007 Household Collection Calendar” to which no one did. Earlier today (5/2/07) the customer service counter at Council Chambers had no copies available. The precinct requests Waverley Council arrange the distribution of the “2007 Household Collection Calendar”, as soon as possible.
The Chairperson consulted the attendees on the date/time for future Precinct meetings and the response was in support of the same day/time.
The Chairperson advised that the next meeting is to be held on the 23rd of April 2007, which is the AGM when an election for all Precinct Executive positions will be held.
 

Meeting closed at 9.35pm

Next meeting Monday 23rd April (AGM), 7.30 – 9.30 PM
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